
 

 

 

                     IronOaks Tennis Club(IOTC) 
Board Meeting Minutes 

December 3, 2019 
1PM – Arts and Crafts Painting Room 

 
 ATTENDEES Joe Azzaro(Pres),Kwong Young(Tennis Pro) 
                                 Carol Mellinger(Secretary), Matt Gleason(Jason Morton Tournament) 
           ABSENT: Lloyd Yankee(Treassurer),Susan Brown(Membership)                                
 
MINUTES 
 
The October 2019 IOTC minutes were approved by the board. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
 
Since Lloyd Yankee was not present, Joe Azzaro reviewed the treasurers report. 
 
MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
 
Susan Brown was not present for the membership report. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Open all Clubs Special Event (November 2, 2019) 
 
This event was a huge success which Carmella and Mike Daven hosting.  Around 100 people played 
tennis and 130 ate lunch.  Several compliments were made to Mike and Carmella about the event 
and how smooth it ran.  A used clothing sale was done by Olena Buxton at the same time and it was 
very successful.  
 
Election for IOTC Officers 
 
We have had no success in recruiting a vice president. 
 
Charity Dinner Dance March 21, 2020 
 
The Charity Dinner Dance has been cancelled for March 21, 2020 because no volunteers could be 
recruited to run the dance.  Carol Mellinger and Vivian Guimond has run it for 3 years and have 
retired from running the event. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
Tournament Volunteers 
 
Joe Azzaro presented a memo to our tennis members about volunteering to be a tournament leader 
for the future tennis events for the season. The board agreed for the memo to be sent via email to our 
members. 
 
Rules for Racquet Sports 
 
John Reyhons, General Manager from BlueStar, handed to Joe Azzaro the Rules for Racquet Sports 
to review. 
 
Mixed Doubles - Closed (February 17 – 22], 2020) 
 
Doug Swanson volunteered to run this event. 
 
Jason Morton Tournament (February 27-March 31, 2020) 
 
Kwong Young said the date on the Master Calendar was incorrect. Carol Mellinger said she would 
correct it and send a new copy to Dick Harrold for posting to our website. 
 
Matt Gleason said he would produce a flyer for the tournament and use electronic mail to advertise it. 
Kwong Young suggested we still drop flyers around the local tennis facilities. Kwong Young also 
suggested we have the mens/womens finals as the last event of the tournament.  The board agreed 
to this change. 
 
Drena Radcliffe has volunteered again to run the food for the tournament.  There was a question 
about the food tickets from Stone and Barrel for the players.  Carol Mellinger said she would talk to 
the new manager to see if the same deal can be done as last year.   
 
Kwong Young said he will act as liason to us for Matt Gleason in the future about the Jason Morton 
Tournament. 
 
Valentine Event and Fashion Show 
 
Carol Mellinger said she would contact Sue Tschetter and Judy Gahide about these events. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:00PM and the next meeting is Tuesday, January  7th, 2020 at 1PM in 
the Arts and Crafts Painting Room. 
 
 


